
South Metropolitan Cricket Association 
Minutes of Executive Meeting held at Leeming Clubrooms  
Monday 2nd February 2015 

Meeting commenced at 6pm 

 

PRESENT: Graham Santich, Mario Baeli, John Griffin, Ian Hale, Ray Howe, Scott 
Knight,  Graeme Ashley (Minutes)  

APOLOGIES: Gary Hartman, Jim Hawley, Kiel Sigley, Jeff Tuthill  

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Moved John Griffin, seconded Scott Knight 
the minutes of the previous meeting, 15th December, 2014 be accepted as a true and 
correct record.         CARRIED 

MATTERS ARISING: Nil 

ADMINISTRATOR’s REPORT:   

Some clubs had asked for consideration that unqualified players be allowed to play 
in finals. Advised the rule is quite specific and if players don’t qualify they can’t play. 

TREASURER’s REPORT: 

Invoices and tickets sent to Clubs for Association Wind Up on Tuesday 17th March – 
6.30pm @ Leeming Clubrooms. 

CRICKET WEST: 

Seniors are back to back winners, defeating NSCCA in the final. 

11 Jan 15 
NSCCA 
101  JM Holt 3/25 J Johnson 2/11 
DJ Thomason 2/19 

def 
by 

SMCA 
128 PA Kalleske 32 A Miller 26  C O'Connor 
3/15 E Fowler 3/20 L Taylor 2/27 

 

Vets also made the Final, but were defeated. 

UMPIRE’s ADVISOR: Notice advertising for senior players to umpire semi finals 
to be placed on Web Site. 

CONSTITUTION and BY LAWS: 
Nil 

GRADINGS and FIXTURES: 
Nil 

PROTESTS and DISPUTES: 

Nil 



GENERAL BUSINESS: 
 
Wind Up – Piara Waters CC have had difficulty in obtaining necessary liquor permit 
and SMCA Wind Up will be held at Leeming Clubrooms on Tuesday 17th March at 
6.30pm. 

2015/16 Gradings – due to the withdrawal of Kelmscott from the 2nd grade need for 
another club to be promoted. President to canvas selected clubs to gauge support. 

Noted that umpires aren’t being paid in a timely manner by some clubs and have to 
chase it after the match. RESOLVED to re-introduce the By Law requiring umpires to 
be paid by tea time for all matches. 

WASTCA have mooted an increase in umpire’s fees for the next season. Matter to 
be formalised by My Cricket. 

Noted there had been concerns raised about the pitch condition at Prendwick Res. 
Ray Howe had umpired at the ground and advised Canning Council there was 
uneven bounce and the pitch was unsafe to play on. 

Gilmore College ground had been inspected and now in satisfactory condition. 

One Day Finals – agreed to make on line scoring mandatory for all one day finals – 
only a need for one on-line scorer per fixture – primary responsibility rests with home 
team. To facilitate this all participating clubs must list their team on My Cricket 
prior to the start of the games. 

Pennant Presenters: 

1st grade Graham Santich 
2nd grade To be confirmed 
3rd grade Ray Howe 
4th grade To be confirmed 
5th grade Graham Santich/Ian Hale 
6th grade John Griffin 

NEXT MEETING: 

Monday 9th March 
  

MEETING CLOSED: There being no further business the meeting closed at 
7.00pm. 
 


